Many thanks Helena! #dundeewestend







A big shout out goes today to Helena, a Blackness Primary School Parent!

Helena is a self employed gardener and garden designer running her business called *Gorgeous Gardens by Helena*.

At the latest Friends of Blackness Zoom meeting, Helena kindly offered to improve the area in Pennycook Lane directly opposite the school entrance. On her behalf, I checked that the area is in City Council ownership to ensure owner consent and what a lovely job Helena is making of the area — looking superb. Many thanks Helena!